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ETS Breaking Messages: Changes Regarding Market

Communication
Information Only

Dear Member,

SEMOpx are planning to make changes to the distribution of ETS Breaking Messages with the
discontinuation of the market messages only such as maintenance messages and issues with the
auctions (e.g. delay in publication etc.). All market messages will be communicated to members via
email only. The process of receiving market messages via email is already in production and members
will be able to add more users who wish to receive these messages going forward.

What will be changing?

ETS Breaking Messages for market messages such as Delay of Market Results Publication and Risk
of Decoupling messages will discontinue. However, these market messages will be issued via email in
place of the ETS Breaking Messages.

What will stay the same?

The ETS Breaking Messages as a functionality will remain unchanged. Automated ETS breaking
messages such as Trading Limits have been breached, Order Rejection and Password Expiry
reminders will continue to be issued in ETS.

Currently, all market messages are also sent out via email. This will remain unchanged and additional
users can be added to receive the market messages via email.

Benefits to this new change

e Currently, the Breaking Messages are only limited to a user who is connected to ETS and the
use of market messages via email will reach more users outside of the ETS system.

e Members can reply to a market message via email to query a topic/message directly to Market
Operations

¢ No implementation is needed as Market Messages via email are currently in use in production

e This will allow Market Operators to speed up the communication process via email as the
current process requires ETS Breaking Messages to be manually duplicated

Please note, the above mentioned would apply to all SEMOpx auctions (DAM, IDA1, IDA2 and IDA3).
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Next steps

¢ Members are invited to provide any feedback, concerns or queries in relation to the above to
info@semopx.com by COB on Friday, 8th April 2022.

e Communication with the following will be issued to members in the upcoming weeks:

o Confirmation of the discontinuation of the ETS Breaking Market Messages and
detailed go-live dates

o Members will be requested to update and provide additional email addresses of all
users who wish to receive the market messages

Kind regards,
SEMOpx Team
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